
SPECIAL MEETING 

JOINT TOWN BOARD/VILLAGE BOARD 

August 30, 2022 

NE Library Annex, 6PM 

 

Town Board Members:      Village Trustees: 

Supervisor Chris Kennan      Mayor Jenn Nadjek 

Deputy Supervisor Morrison      Deputy Mayor Alicia Satori 

Councilman Fedele       Trustee David Sherman 

Councilman Midwood       Trustee Laurie Kerr 

Councilman Cooper- on Zoom      Trustee David Sherman 

         Trustee M Hartzog- absent 

 

Also present were:  

Village Clerk- Kelly Kilmer and Town Clerk- Tilly Strauss, Kathy Chow, Head of the Climate Smart 

Task Force, and Phillip Ludvigsen from First Environment. 

From the Public: 

Edith Greenwood, Andrew Stayman, Lisa Erdner, Rich Stalzer, and Bill Kish 

The meeting started at 6pm. 

The purpose of the joint meeting was to review and discuss a Draft of the Municipal Climate Action Plan 

for the Town of North East and the Village of Millerton. 

Supervisor Kennan  gave a brief historical backstory. 

Mr. Ludvigsen read from his PowerPoint, which included Action Plan options, Annual Tracking and a 5-

year update. Data from 2020 was used as the base year for the study. Members of the Board, Village 

Trustees and members of the audience had a printout of the Recommended Action Plan targets.  

Emission reduction targets: 

3% by 2023 

10% by 2027  

25% by 2032 

The Plan illustrated sample actions the Town or Village could take, and Mr. Ludvigsen emphasized that 

grants are becoming increasingly available. 

Bill Kish from the audience felt the focus of action should be on the Landfill sooner rather than later and 

Trustee Kerr agreed. There was wide consensus among audience members and Ms. Chow. 

Meeting ended at 7pm. and Ms. Chow’s homemade cookies were passed about.  

 

/s/: Elizabeth Strauss, Town Clerk 

 


